
 

Addendum No. 1 
 
To Offerors: 21st Century School Buildings Program 
   Request for Proposals 

Leasing of Portable Classrooms for Swing Space 
   
Date Issued: January 8, 2018 

 
This addendum is hereby made part of the Request for Proposals dated January 4, 

2018, on the subject work as though originally included therein. The following 

amendments, additions, and/or corrections shall govern this solicitation. 

 

This addendum incorporates the following items: 

 

1. Attachment F has been revised as follows: “Schedule:  Notice to 

Proceed on February 7, 2018. Substantial Completion by July 15, 

2018.  Removal on July 15, 2019.” 

2. MSA and this Project are subject to the laws and regulations of all 

jurisdictions having authority for building occupancy and 

environmental purposes, however, they are not subject to the 

Baltimore City permit process.  The Contractor will have to submit to 

MSA all the information generally required for building and other 

environmental permits.  MSA has retained a code consultant firm that 

will determine if the Project meets building occupancy requirements.  

With respect to any required environmental approvals, Contractor 

will submit to MSA all the relevant information for submission to the 

Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE).  Please allow a 

two-month period for review and approval by MDE if it is deemed that 

MDE approval is required. 

 

 Note:  All addenda must be acknowledged by the Offeror in the 

Technical Proposal.   

 

 
 
Carmina Perez-Fowler  
Procurement Officer 
 
End of Addendum 1 


